Statement by Nneka Ede to the recent media activities with regards to club SK Dynamo Vyjádření Nneky Ede k posledním mediálním aktivitám ohledně klubu SK Dynamo

My attention has been drawn again by several media outlets reaching out to me about several assumptions/ and comments circulating across several platforms. It is quite impossible to reach out to everyone and address all comments. My comments in my recent interview were very clear and consistent.

For the interest of clarity, and to address the media concerns drawing my attention to several false comments, I would like to state that I have always remained contactable, approachable, transparent and in communication with all relevant parties and I continue to remain reachable and available.

Following our initial meeting which I arranged through the academy director, a date was agreed, and the meeting held at the city office on 1st August 2025. I still categorically state that, it was a horrific and disgraceful meeting, an episode I never want to remember or wish for anyone else to be treated in such manner as I have already described in my recent interview.

The same date afternoon, an article was issued and made several comments about the meeting, evidently leaked from the participants confirming what I have already described in my interview "Harrassment" I decided to remain calm and quiet.

Furthermore, I followed up with an email on the 3rd of September 2025 which indeed was approximately one month later. (For the interest of Doubt) See attached the full email sent.

Copied in the email were; city representatives Petr Maros, Mr. Stojdl, and Mr Lavicka.

Mou pozornost opět upoutalo několik médií, která se na mě obrátila ohledně různých domněnek/komentářů kolujících na různých platformách. Je naprosto nemožné oslovit všechny a řešit všechny komentáře. Mé komentáře v nedávném rozhovoru byly velmi jasné a konzistentní.

V zájmu objasnění, a snaze odpovědět na obavy médií, které upoutaly mou pozornost v několika nepravdivých komentářích, bych ráda uvedla, že jsem v komunikaci vždy zůstala kontaktovatelná, přístupná a transparentní. Tak to je a bude i nadále, jsem k dispozici a dostupná.

První schůzka s městem, kterou jsem domluvila prostřednictvím ředitele akademie se konala 1. srpna 2025. Stále kategoricky prohlašuji, že to byla hrozná a ostudná zkušenost, epizoda, na kterou si nikdy nechci vzpomenout a ani si nepřeji, aby s kýmkoliv bylo zacházeno tak, jak jsem popsala ve svém nedávném rozhovoru.

Téhož dne odpoledne byl vydán článek s několika komentáři o schůzce, evidentně uniklými od účastníků a potvrzujícími to, co jsem již popsala v rozhovoru jako "Obtěžování". Rozhodla jsem se zůstat v klidu a mlčet.

Zhruba po měsíci jsem se rozhodla odeslat email, konkrétně 3. září 2025. Celý email (k vyvrácení všech pochybností) přikládám k tomuto vyjádření.

Email byl adresován zástupcům města, tedy Petru Marošovi, panu Štojdlovi a panu Lavičkovi.

Representative from academy Mr. Petr Benat was copied as well.

I also chose to include Mr David Jelen.

In the ATTACHED email, I have also addressed my concerns on what transpired during the meeting that held on 1st August 2025.

Furthermore, I kindly requested a follow up meeting in the hope of a more productive talk about the academy and better outcome. I requested further availability for a meeting to be rescheduled. Please note that until now, I have NOT received any response to my email. (It now remains a wonder on the comments and media statements /speculations in the media insinuating that I am not reachable or not cooperative). And off course my email was "not just to have a nice relation with city" as described by Mr Maros. The attached email confirms that I have also requested to hear back from them soon on possible dates/ availability for corporation and collaboration to move this forward positively following a disastrous first meeting.

In the same email, I have also mentioned that David Jelen could also be contacted, and I also provided his contact details and Mr Jelen was also copied in the email.

Indeed, contrary to comments and speculations in the media {That there is no one to be contacted}, there are persons who can be reached as demonstrated in my email, and we have remained corporative, reachable, available, supportive, and contactable contrary to comments circulating the media.

V kopii byl taktéž ředitel Akademie, Petr Benát.

Navíc jsem se rozhodla do kopie dát Davida Jelena.

V tomto přiloženém emailu jsem se taktéž vyjádřila ke svým obavám ohledně toho, co se událo během schůze konané právě 1. srpna 2025.

Dále jsem laskavě požádala o následnou schůzku v naději na produktivnější rozhovor o akademii s cílem dosáhnout lepšího výsledku. Požádala jsem o další termín schůzky. Vezměte prosím na vědomí, že jsem doposud na svůj e-mail neobdržela žádnou odpověď (nyní je až s podivem, jaké komentáře a mediální prohlášení/spekulace naznačují, že nejsem k zastižení nebo nespolupracuji). A samozřejmě můj e-mail nezněl jen "o dobrém vztahu s městem", jak to popsal pan Maroš. Přiložený e-mail potvrzuje, že jsem také požádala o brzkou odpověď ohledně možných termínů/dostupnosti pro spolupráci, abychom tuto záležitost po katastrofální první schůzce pozitivně posunuli vpřed.

Ve stejném e-mailu jsem také zmínila, že je možné kontaktovat i Davida Jelena, a poskytla jsem taktéž jeho kontaktní údaje právě tím, že byl v kopii zaslaného emailu.

Vskutku tedy, na rozdíl od komentářů a spekulací v médiích {že není nikdo, koho bychom mohli kontaktovat}, existují osoby, které lze kontaktovat a zůstáváme dostupní, vstřícní a připraveni, navzdory komentářům obíhajícím média.

My comments are very clear, consistent, I will not entertain further distractions. The focus remains the future and great leadership should be demonstrated accordingly.

Ultimately, as I have stated in my interview, the objective remains, to create stability of the Club and Academy as clearly this was not happening in the past ownerships of the club, and to give hope and believe to the children and families of the academy that their hopes, their hard work, their dreams of becoming great footballers can be achievable and to create a pathway for them. The objective also is to discuss future meetings of the academy executive board and supervisory board of which Petr Maros and Mr Lavicka remain as it was in the past structure, this can also be seen in the public registers.

And also, to ensure the strong competitiveness of both entities on the pitch and successfully representing the city, and the region and its fans again, we remain cooperative partners to the city and I do hope that we can all move ahead positively from this as we all work together collectively and address all misunderstandings.

I have always said great leadership is about building and not destroying.

With regards to comments made by Martin Vozabal, I have never met him before, however his name seems to be mentioned every 5 minutes in matters concerning Dynamo Budejovice. He seems to have his body in Taborsko and his head and heart in Dynamo.

Moje komentáře jsou velmi jasné a konzistentní, nebudu se dále zabývat jejich dalším komentováním. Důraz zůstává na budoucnost a v tomto směru je třeba, aby všichni projevili dobré vůdčí schopnosti.

Jak jsem uvedla v rozhovoru, cílem zůstává vytvoření stability klubu a akademie, jelikož se to v minulých vlastnictvích klubu zjevně nedařilo, a dát dětem a rodinám akademie naději a víru, že jejich vize, jejich naděje, jejich tvrdá práce a sny stát se skvělými fotbalisty mohou být splnitelné, a vytvořit pro ně cestu. Cílem taktéž je projednat budoucí zasedání výkonné a dozorčí rady akademie, v níž Petr Maroš a pan Lavička stále zůstávají v původním složení, což je patrné i z veřejných registrů.

A dále také, abychom zajistili silnou konkurenceschopnost obou subjektů na hřišti a úspěšně reprezentovali město, region a jeho fanoušky. Z toho důvodu zůstáváme pro město spolupracujícími partnery a doufám, že se všichni budeme moci pozitivně posunout vpřed, budeme všichni společně pracovat a hledat řešení pro všechna nedorozumění.

Vždycky jsem říkala, že skvělé vedení je o budování, ne o ničení.

Co se týče komentářů Martina Vozábala, nikdy jsem se s ním nesetkala, nicméně jeho jméno se v záležitostech týkajících se Dynama Budějovice objevuje každých 5 minut. Zdá se, že má tělo v Táborsku a hlavu i srdce v Dynamu. I have seen the busy schedule presented and described by Martin Vozabal on the use of the Sloziste training facility. However, please note that the head of academy Petr Benat and Mr Cadek has also tried to move things around internally to allow the A TEAM train at Sloziste, this was then also interrupted and refused by Martin Vozabal and his team even though the academy where able, willing and happy to rearrange training slots to allow the A team train.

On September 22, 2025, media reports from Budějcka Drbna/TRIMA NEWS stated that relations with the city were deteriorating and that the club was not cooperating and refused inspection of the stadium. The article also included threats that the city might terminate the club's lease of the stadium and marketing contracts.

TRIMA News which belongs to the son of former Dynamo employee Libor Matousek who was sacked recently by the club decided to publicly make false statements about the club. Also please note that the club received a letter on 1st September requesting an inspection on the 4th of September, and the stadium was inspected as scheduled on the 4th of September.

I look forward to a new meeting date. I firmly believe that this matter can be resolved and that we can all move forward together toward what truly matters — football.

Have a great week.

Nneka

Viděla jsem nabitý program, který prezentoval a popsal Martin Vozábal ohledně využívání tréninkového zařízení Složiště. Upozorňuji však, že i vedoucí akademie Petr Benát a pan Milan Čadek se také snažili interně uspořádat tréninky, aby umožnili Atýmu trénovat na Složišti. I toto úsilí bylo přerušeno a odmítnuto Martinem Vozábalem a jeho týmem, přestože akademie byla schopna, ochotná a připravená přesunout tréninkové časy tak, aby A-tým mohl trénovat.

Dne 22. září 2025, Budějcká
Drbna/TRIMA NEWS zveřejnila správu o
dalším zhoršování vztahů s městem, o
nespolupráci klubu a odmítnutí
inspekce stadionu. Článek také
obsahoval hrozby, že město by mohlo
ukončit nájemní smlouvu na stadion a
marketingové smlouvy s klubem.

Společnost TRIMA News, která patří synovi bývalého zaměstnance Dynama Libora Matouška, jež byl nedávno klubem propuštěn, se rozhodla veřejně šířit nepravdivá prohlášení o klubu. Klub obdržel 1. září dopis s žádostí o inspekci dne 4. září a inspekce stadionu byla v tomto termínu ve spolupráci s klubem provedena podle požadavků.

Těsím se na nové termíny setkání. Pevně věřím, že tuto záležitost lze vyřešit a že se všichni společně můžeme posunout vpřed k tomu, na čem skutečně záleží – fotbalu.

Přeji vám krásný týden

Nneka

Od: Nneka Ede

Odesláno: středa 3. září 2025 7:49

Komu: stojdl@kraj-jihocesky.cz; marosp@c-budejovice.cz; lavickav@c-budejovice.cz

Kopie: David JELEN; Benát Petr Předmět: Update/ Follow up

Dear Mr. Stojdl, Maros and Lavicka,

I'd like to follow up with you after our initial meeting last month and open a dialogue with you on important topics for cooperation, collaboration with one goal, to ensure a smooth moving forward strategy. Given your much appreciated long-term support of the Academy and the Club, I'd like to remain in close contact with you and make sure that we have an open line of communication so we can best address cooperation and collaboration in a productive and most efficient manner.

As you are also aware, Academy's Teams continue with a strong performance while the A-Team is also finally starting to show much anticipated and desired improvement (with valuable help of 3 players raised by the Academy). Personally, I am also happy that Academy and Club and their leaders (Sports Director Micheé and Academy Head Benat) are in close contact and working diligently to cooperate and find best synergies that will benefit both the Academy, and the Club. While there are more opportunities to be more efficient in exploring further synergies, we already addressed the most critical improvements in cooperation (critical equipment for the academy, GPS, general collaboration of coaches and staff, etc.)

As you can appreciate, the transition period is still underway and some of the priority tasks and personnelrelated matters and structures are still not fully finalized, and some further delays with superligalisation but I'd like to encourage you to write to me here (my personal email) so I can better understand what your priorities are at the academy, for the best and most efficient cooperation.

To close on a more personal note, I was not pleased with the divisive and hostile tone of our initial meeting. I understand that you have historical issues with the academy which I was not part of . Please keep it separate from me and accord some humanity. It was sad to witness that I am being treated with pre-conceived suspicion, bias, discriminatory, threats and prejudice. This is not needed and surely, nobody should be treated in this manner for any reason.

We have made a significant financial investment in SK Dynamo and one of the main reasons for that was to reverse the negative course of Club's performance in the recent years. I am firmly committed to cooperate with you all and pursue the ultimate objective, to create stability of the Club and Academy and to ensure the competitiveness of both entities on the pitch and successfully representing the city, and the region and its fans again, but this must be done with reality, fairness and mutual respect.

I have also cc'd Mr David Jelen who i am working closely with .

I look forward to hearing back from you soon, please do not hesitate to write to me with any immediate or pressing items.

Respectfully,

Nneka Ede